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The board of directors (the “Board”) of China Fishery Group Limited (the “Company”) wishes to 
provide an update on Chapter 11 and 15 proceedings announced by the Company on 1 July 2016, 
and currently before the United States Bankruptcy Court in the Southern District of New York.   
 
The proceedings have come before the Court on a number of occasions with appearances by legal 
representatives of bank creditors, Rabobank, Standard Chartered Bank (Hong Kong), CITIC Bank 
International and DBS Bank (Hong Kong) (“the Club Lender Banks”) and Maybank. Legal 
representatives for the ad hoc committee of bondholders and Bank of America Merrill Lynch have 
also appeared before the Court. Following from the status conferences before the Court, the 
parties have engaged in discussions to find a resolution to outstanding issues.  Accordingly, the 
Company, its legal representatives and advisors have been engaged in ongoing discussions in good 
faith with creditors and their representatives, which are continuing.  
 
A key issue to be resolved has been the creditors insistence on the withdrawal of Peruvian 
restructuring proceedings, which were commenced on 30 June 2016 and announced on 1 July 
2016.  However, the Company has received clear and unambiguous legal advice that Peruvian law 
mandates that restructuring proceedings in respect of Peruvian entities must take place in Peru 
and exclusively under Peruvian law. This is a mandatory legal requirement that applies to all 
Peruvian companies. While the Company has indicated its preparedness to consider other 
concessions in the context of these discussions with creditors, it clearly must continue to act in 
accordance with all applicable Peruvian laws and regulations.  
 
On 9 August 2016, the Club Lender Banks filed a motion seeking the appointment of a Chapter 11 
trustee, arguing that such appointment would be in the best interests of the creditors. The 
Company has indicated to those banks that have filed the trustee motion that the Company 
intends to vigorously contest the motion so as to preserve value for all stakeholders of the group. 
The Company strongly believes that any action (including the appointment of a trustee) to 
facilitate the equivalent of a “fire sale” of the valuable Peruvian fishmeal business would not be 
the best interests of all creditors and other stakeholders.  If a trustee is appointed by the Court, 
the trustee would assume management of the Chapter 11 debtors and management of the 
Company considers that this would have a detrimental effect on the business and prospects of the 
Company and its subsidiaries and, in particular, its Peruvian subsidiaries.       
 
The evidentiary hearing of the trustee motion is scheduled to begin on 29 August, 2016. The 
Company will announce further updates on these proceedings as significant developments arise. 
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